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Louisiana Human Trafficking Prevention Commission

Minutes

August 1, 2017
Louisiana State Police Headquarters Rm 3000

Call To Order

Executive Director of the Children’s Cabinet, Dr. Dana Hunter, called the meeting to order at 1:30pm.  Commission Members introduced themselves and shared the experience they’ve had with human trafficking.  Dr. Hunter advised that she would serve as a proxy for Senator Ronnie Johns.

Overview of Act 181

Dr. Hunter reviewed sections of the Human Trafficking Prevention Act 181 which pertained the goals of the Commission, created by way of the Office of the Governor, which are as follows:  

· Assist state and local leaders in developing and coordinating human trafficking prevention programs. 

· Conduct a continuing comprehensive review of all existing public and private Human Trafficking programs to identify any gaps in the prevention and intervention or treatment services. 

· Increase coordination among public and private programs to strengthen prevention and intervention. 

· Make recommendations with respect to human trafficking prevention and intervention 

· Develop a state needs assessment and a comprehensive and integrated service delivery approach that meets the needs of all trafficking victims.

· Establish a method to transition human trafficking service providers toward evidence based national best practices, focus on outreach and prevention. 

· Develop a plan that ensures Louisiana laws on human trafficking are properly implemented and provide training to law enforcement, the judiciary and service providers.

· Review statutory responses to human trafficking, analyze the impact and effectiveness of strategies contained on Louisiana law, and make recommendations on legislation.  

· Develop mechanisms to promote public awareness of human trafficking 

Dr. Hunter stated that the Commission’s purpose is to come up with strategies on how they plan to 

address each objective.  She informs the commission that at the end of the year they will be required to 

issue a report of their findings and recommendations to the Governor, Speaker of the House of 

Representatives and the President Senate. 

Dr. Hunter  informed members that the ACT 181 creates an advisory board of about 22 members and 

one member will be a part of the Commission to report on behalf of the advisory board. 

Election of Officers

The election of officers was postponed due to the absence of several members; but Dr. Hunter 

will act as chairperson until election.

Discussion of Meeting Schedule

Members agreed to meet on a quarterly basis at the State Police Headquarters.

Human Trafficking Symposium
Dr. Hunter advised that there are plans for a Statewide Human Trafficking Summit, by way of 

the Governor’s Office, that will be held September 20th. 

Dr. Hunter suggested that the Commission meet before the Summit date.  They agreed to meet 

on Friday, September 8, 2017 @ 1:30pm. Members are asked to bring any information or 

reports that may be informative to the group.

No Other Business
Public Comments

Dr. Shanta Proctor asked Judge Joy Labrano if she had any recommendations for the advisory 

Board.  She stated there is a need for more residential programs because they have a wealth of 

knowledge.

Dr. Proctor requested from Major Paul Edmonson, in the event he is not able to continue on 

the commission, to leave a list of outcomes he would like to see come out of this taskforce.

Motion to adjourn

